
“Believe in yourself…Learn together…Persevere…Succeed” 

 

Newsletter Week Ending 15 June 2018 

Executive Headteacher:  Mrs D P Webb 

Associate Headteacher:  Mrs V E Ballantyne   Associate Headteacher:  Mrs A C Knight 

FUN DAY  

We have a limited amount of stalls available to hire for parents of children who attend Barley Lane. 
Please email Ghazala for more information. Please note: no food, mehndi or face painting stalls. 

ghazalajamil407@gmail.com 

YEAR 6 INFORMATION 

Sports Day dates for each year group are as follows: 
 
Nursery AM:   Monday 25th June, 9.30am 
Nursery PM & Reception: Monday 25th June, 1.45pm 
Year 1 & 2:    Wednesday 27th June, 1.45pm 
Year 3 & 4:    Tuesday 26th June, 1.45pm 
Year 5 & 6:    Thursday 28th June, 1.45pm 

Year 6 have several events & activities next week: 

Monday 18th June, Activity Day - please make payment via Parentpay if you have not already done so. 

Tuesday 19th June, 6K/6R and 

Thursday 21st June, 6C 

 - Visit to Chadwell Heath Academy for those who will attend in September. Children will go straight to 
Chadwell Heath Academy to start at 8.45am, and will be escorted back by a member of their staff by 
12pm. Food and drink will be provide by the school so they will not need a packed lunch or school dinner 
that day. 

SPORTS DAY  



The whole school attendance for last week: 

 95.65% 

The classes with the best attendance were: 

EYFS: Yellow 98.67% 

KS1: 2W 99.67%     KS2 : 4R 98.67%  

ATTENDANCE 

START OF THE SCHOOL DAY 

ONLINE SAFETY - FORTNITE 

Thank you to all parents and children that arrive on time each day. We would however ask that parents 
do not    gather outside the Barley Lane entrance after they have dropped their children off. It is causing 
congestion around the bus stop and pedestrians are having to walk in the road as the Pavement is too 
busy. Thank you. 

CLASS ASSEMBLY - 3A 

It has come to our attention that many children are playing the online game Fortnite. 

Please be aware that this game has a PEGI 12 rating and therefore is not  suitable for 

younger children 

Pay close attention to the age ratings on games, social media apps and films to make 

sure they are suitable for your child. (If you do not allow your child to watch a 12, 15 cer-

tificate film, you should not let them play a game with the same rating). If your child has 

older siblings or cousins, be aware they may see content which is inappropriate for their age. 

3A class assembly will be on Thursday 21st June 9am. Parents are very welcome to attend. Please make 

sure you are on time, as latecomers will not be admitted. 

HEAD LICE 

We would ask that you check your child’s hair regularly, particularly now the weather is 

warmer and head lice is easily spread. Using a fine tooth comb is helpful, and should 

you find any sign of  head lice, it is a good idea to check the rest of the family. 

Suitable products can be bought from a chemist, supermarket or from your doctor. 

Please treat your child’s hair immediately if you find anything as they are easily passed 

onto other children. 

DENTAL HEALTH 

If you would like advice on keeping your child’s teeth healthy, and tips for establishing a good 

dental routine, go to the following website: 

www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-body/taking-care-of-childrens-teeth/ 

You will also find information on how to choose a dentist, and how to brush your child’s teeth 

effectively. 


